
Joslyn Recreation Center newsletter for March, 2022 

Happy Almost Spring, 

March 2022 – Joslyn Recreation Center Update 

Spring arrives later this month and the most restrictive mask mandates have been lifted.  

From my perspective, things are looking up!  Hopefully we’ll see more clubs returning to 

their typical activities and schedules.  If you need any assistance with figuring out who is 

using the center when, please check with Karren in the office (or reply to this e-mail).  

Renewing 2022 memberships is greatly appreciated if you haven’t had a chance to do so 

yet this calendar year. 

Look for a revamped Joslyn Center web site soon.  It will have a more modern look and 

feel.  As long as we’re in there rebuilding, let us know if you have suggestions for content 

that you want to see online. 

Let’s hear from our club presidents… 

Club Updates 

From Bridge Club: Now that the mask mandate has been lifted, more Bridge Club 

members are resuming play. In 2022 we have more active members than in the recent 

past due to renewed interest in Bridge by beginners and seasoned players alike. Beginners 

are invited to contact Harriett Hankins 805.203.5219 to join the weekly singles Bridge 

game at 1 PM. Our non-ACBL duplicate Bridge games on the second and fourth 

Wednesdays every month have openings for pairs of players who want to try their hand at 

this fun, competitive form of the game. Finally, partners Bridge meets every Thursday 

evening from 6 to 9 PM and is open to partners who want to play regularly or singles who 

would like to sub. In March Jim & Sue Nash 423-1497/909-0377 will take reservations for 

Thursday Bridge. 

From Poker Club: "Shuffle up & deal!"  Bring your poker skills to the poker table for 

'Dealer's Choice' games on Thursday evenings at 6:15P in the Conference Room at JRC.  

You have two tables to choose from, $5 or $25 BuyIn.  Our March Tournament will be on 

Saturday March 12 in the Main Hall of JRC at 6:15P.  Game is Texas Hold'em, $20 BuyIn 

and $20 ReBuys (for a limited time).  Questions? 805.927.5000 cell/text Manya. 

Lawn Bowls Club is hosting a tournament on the last weekend of the month, Mar 26-27.  

Please see the full description at the end of this newsletter! 

From Cambria Chorale: We are happy to announce that the Chorale is planning to start 

weekly meetings on Tuesday, March 8th.  Hope it happens this time! 



From The Fishing Club: Ten Coast Union High School students to be selected to receive 

Cambria fishing Club Scholarships in March. 

 

Join our club. Let’s go Fishing. 

From Investment Club: The investment club has resumed in-person meetings at JRC now 

that the mask mandate has been lifted.  The Club remains at full capacity. 

Ciao for now, 

2022 President Mark K  

 

Lawn Bowls Tourney Coming Up 

It’s tournament time for Cambria Lawn Bowls Club.  On the heels of two extremely successful 

tournaments in 2021, it’s time for a repeat.  On March 26 & 27 we will once again host world 

class bowlers from southern and northern California in a Rinks tournament. 

Rinks is a form of lawn bowls where you have two teams per game with 4 players to a team 

rolling two bowls per player.  It’s more challenging than pairs (4 bowls) in that you only get two 

bowls to draw near the jack (little target ball).  The bowler has fewer opportunities for 

adjustments to their roll.  Bowlers will play three games in a round robin on Saturday.  Their 



game wins and scores will be calculated, and on Sunday they will be assigned to the 

championship flight or the consolation flight. 

We’d love to have you drop in at the Joslyn Center, 950 W. Main St., watching the bowlers on 

Saturday or Sunday between 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.  Our members will be out there wearing our 

new club shirts.  Any of them will be happy to explain the happenings on the green.  (Please don’t 

interrupt the tournament participants during play.)  Stay for a short time, or longer and maybe 

you’ll get hooked.  We will have membership applications available if you’d like to join our club.  

(Membership in the CLBC also requires a membership to the Joslyn Center.)  

Or, if you’d like to come out and try bowls before you join, please do so any Mon, Wed, Fri, or Sat 

at 9:00 am. Join Us! Have Fun! 

 

 


